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Letter from Our Chair
Dear NOMIN Members, 
I am very pleased to introduce the first inaugural issue of the NOMIN News! This feat has been a long time coming and it’s finally here. NOMIN is shifting gears from building our group to increasing membership benefits. We are really starting to make things happen in our Member Interest Group (MIG). 
Your NOMIN executive committee is hard at work for providing ‘you’ with current helpful information for your daily practice. We have established many member friendly benefits which include:
a. Newly established Web site  http://nominmig.weebly.com/
b. Access to current scientific information on men’s health
c. Bi-annual NOMIN newsletter (Spring and Fall) 
d. Access to our very first annual business meeting
e. Electronic online member listserve
Spring 2009 Vol. 1 No. 1

f. New mentor program for students (coming soon)
g. And much, much, more! 
Our group is now seven years old and after becoming a MIG last year ADA has assisted us in helping us achieve our immediate goals. We have much in store for our young MIG and we need help. We have a few more leadership building positions to fill – (see the volunteering article for more information)             

It is exciting and at the same time rewarding for me to represent our group by promoting our goal of increasing the number of men and overall diversity in the dietetics profession. We are always interested in hearing what you have to say. Please feel free to send me an e-mail at steverochrd@yahoo.com  with your comments on how we can make our MIG better. 
In Good Health, 
Steve J. Roch Jr., RD, LDN, CFT
NOMIN Chair  



Getting to Know Marty Yadrick, A Pioneer in the ADA

Stephane Kass, RD
NOMIN Chair-elect
I recently had the opportunity to speak with our ADA president, Marty Yadrick.  As NOMIN takes steps to move forward in the ADA, I was lucky enough to ask Marty some questions about men in nutrition, his success in the field, diversity, and the future of the ADA.


1. When did you get involved in nutrition?

I first majored in nutrition as a college sophomore.  I remember for many years prior to that being interested in the role of good nutrition in maintaining health and wellness.
2. How did you get involved?

As many ADA members know, my sister is also an RD, although she and I took very different career paths.  In any case, her entering the field made me aware of the profession and the variety of exciting career opportunities available.
3. Was there a person or a specific circumstance that helped recruit you to the field of nutrition?
Besides my sister’s influence, I had a couple wonderful professors at Colorado State University – Inez Harrell and Virginia Lee – who obviously loved nutrition and loved teaching about it.

4. How did you start your career with Computrition?

I moved from Kansas City to Los Angeles in 1993 without a job.  But, because of all the great ADA contacts I’d made through years of volunteering, I found out about Computrition, called its CEO, had an interview the next day, and a job offer in two weeks.
5.   Was it difficult being male in an industry dominated by females?
I remember when I first applied for an internship that I was selected as an alternate and then didn’t get in.  I heard through the grapevine that the internship faculty had had a difficult time with a male intern a few years beforehand and so that apparently prejudiced their decision.  I decided to re-apply the next year again, and was selected as an alternate.  I told myself that if I didn’t get in this time, that it would be a sign that I was not meant to be a dietitian.  Fortunately, a space opened up, and the rest is history!
6. How did you get involved with the ADA?

One of my bosses when I was a clinical dietitian in Kansas City told me that I should “get involved.”  My first volunteer leadership position was Public Relations Committee Chair for my district dietetic association.  I had so much fun that I just kept going.  I think there has only been one six-month period from 1986 through the present where I haven’t been in some volunteer leadership role in dietetics.
7. When did you decide to run for president?

Well, it was never “in my plan.”  The reason I say that is that when I speak to student groups, usually there’s one or two attendees who ask me how to become ADA President.  For me, it was sort of a natural progression when I went from DPG chair to delegate to House Leadership Team to treasurer to president.  I guess I just never said “no” when asked to consider a new leadership position.
8.  Can you talk briefly about your term?
The most exciting thing has been the release of ADA’s new strategic plan and organizational identity.  Our strategic plan has an external focus which is especially critical as we embark on having an important stake in health care reform efforts in our country.  The unified logo is designed to help educate the consumers about who we are and what services we have to offer.

9. What kind of impact do you think your term will have on the future diversity of the ADA?

I was just very lucky to “break the glass ceiling.”  I think it shows members that you don’t have to be a gender, race, or socioeconomic status to be ADA President; that it’s open to anyone.

10.  Where do you see the ADA moving to in the future?
We are operating more and more strategically which will be the key to our success in the future.  Being ready for what comes next, so that we’re at the forefront instead of playing catch-up, will make all the difference for our members and our Association.  Keeping pace with changes in technology is only one example of this.  I also firmly believe that with more and more emphasis on prevention, that our members will receive greater recognition for the role that good food and good nutrition have in keeping America healthy and saving billions of dollars
The Gyms on Mars and Venus

Demetrius J. Willis, MS, RD,LD,CPT
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As a Certified Personal Trainer, I have seen that in the world of fitness the concerns of both men and women are without a doubt different.  I find it interesting  how women have full length mirrors in their houses seemingly critiquing their whole physique, while men usually have a waist up mirror that they look in every morning.  In my experience women tend to look at everything, from their earlobes to their calf muscles.  While men look at the two major body parts they can see in their mirror, their pecks, arms and abs.  Gyms understand the difference in the physical concerns of each gender.  In some gyms you can walk over to the free-weight area and look in the mirror and feel a little bigger and stronger.  This is where men workout and looking bigger and stronger is their objective.  These gyms purposefully distort mirrors to provide a feeling of achieved results which the gym hopes keep you a paying member.  You will not find these types of mirrors in the aerobics room because that is not the perception women look for.    The mirrors by the aerobic machines and aerobic room, places where women tend to flock at the gym, will be normal, and in some cases be slimming mirrors that will provide women with the perception of accomplishment and therefore bringing them back to that particular gym as well.

Even weight loss goals are different for men and women.  In my experience, many men wish to lose some fat in the abdominal area and focus more on gaining muscle on the arms and pectoral areas, while women focus on contradicting anatomy.  Take this from someone who knows; during my youth I spent a small fortune on various methods to gain weight and they always brought me back to where I started.  Believe it or not, for those individuals of slender stature it can be just as difficult to gain weight as it is for a large individual to lose weight. 

There are a few  do’s and don’ts of weight gain.  We all know that 3500 calories equals 1 lb., but your answer is deeper than simple dietetic math.  Stay away from “empty calorie foods” or “junk foods” which offer high calories and fat but are low in anything healthy.  These foods include fried food, desserts, and candy.  Soda is another type of food that replaces opportunities to consume healthy beverages.  For many reasons my rule book says “No” soda at all in your diet.  I also have a no alcohol rule in my approach to training.  And yes, that means beer and wine as well.   Alcohol, like candy and cookies provide the empty calories that  are the hidden barriers to achieving a healthy body.  These are the foods that tend to be stored in the body as fat in the abdominal area, contributing to “spare tires,” “beer bellies,” and “flabby limbs.”  Replace these foods with nutrient dense choices such as fruits, vegetables, and complete proteins such as those from animal sources.  Your body yearns for these foods and requires these nutrients to facilitate an optimal metabolism to allow you to put the poundage of calories you eat where you would like it to be.  


As professionals we understand the need for fruits and vegetables but complete proteins are the most important to muscle gain.  Although not recommended, if you do decide to include a protein supplement into your diet the best time to drink your protein supplement is right after your workout.  You will see some avid gym goers, or ‘gym rats’ as they are often called, drinking their shake as they workout.  This is incorrect and should be avoided.   We do not practice this for any 

other sport or activity so why for weight lifting?  The body needs to focus at the task at hand, strength training, not digestion.  


Lastly, you must have a balanced workout plan.  You have to work muscles and muscle groups you do not see in the mirror like the ones you do see.  If you work out your chest but never work your back, you will end up hunch-backed and with back pain.  The same applies with your upper body versus lower body.  How will your body carry that extra weight up-top if you don’t work the bottom?  Our body is an intricate series of checks and balances.  Why fight against genetics, metabolism, and your natural anatomical shape when you work with your body to get the desired results you are looking for?
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Recent Research in Men’s Health                             Chris Taylor, PhD, RD, LD
NOMIN Nominating Committee Chairman                                              
As men’s health issues have forged into the forefront of health promotion efforts, the research literature is struggling to provide adequate amounts of data to support evidence-based approaches to support these efforts.  Described below are some recent findings from studies addressing men’s health issues.

Robertson LM, Douglas F, Ludbrook A, Reid G, van Teijlingen E. What works with men? A systematic review of health promoting interventions targeting men. BMC Health Serv Res. 2008 Jul 3;8:141. (PMID:18598339)

A recent review examined the characteristics of health promotion and disease prevention interventions targeting men’s health issues.  Several articles were focused on prostate cancer screening but a limited number of outcomes-based articles were found on lifestyle promotion and preventive health visits.  Several suggestions were presented to guide future efforts to isolate the specific effects of interventions in men to promote healthy behaviors.

Ohlin B, Berglund G, Nilsson PM, Melander O. Job strain, job demands and adrenergic beta1-receptor-polymorphism: a possible interaction affecting blood pressure in men. J Hypertens. 2008 Aug;26(8):1583-9. (PMID: 18622236)

Participants from the Malmö Diet and Cancer population cohort completed an occupational assessment and genetic testing to determine if job stress and a genetic (Arg389Gly) polymorphism are linked to hypertension status in men.  Individuals presenting with high levels of work-related stress and the genetic polymorphism were more likely to be taking an antihypertensive medication; however, differences in blood pressure were minimal.  Further research is needed to elucidate the impact of this genetic predisposition to the development of hypertension in men.

Weaver NF, Hayes L, Unwin NC, Murtagh MJ. "Obesity" and "Clinical Obesity" Men's understandings of obesity and its relation to the risk of diabetes: a qualitative study. BMC Public Health. 2008 Sep 14;8:311. (PMID: 18789165)

Semi-structure interviews were conducted with men between 25 and 45 years of age to explore the perceptions of obesity and the potential impact on diabetes.  A general understanding of the clinical definition of obesity was evident as well as the impact of lifestyle behaviors on weight maintenance.  Work and family life obligations presented barriers to following through with healthy lifestyle behaviors.  Though the understanding of obesity and its causes were well-described, the consequences of obesity, including diabetes, were less well known.

Almost Famous

Steve J. Roch Jr., RD, LDN, CFT

NOMIN Chair 

Recently, one of our own, Chef Kyle Shadix, CCC, RD (NOMIN founder and current treasurer) was honored by appearing on Food Network’s new hit show ‘Chopped.’ If you have not seen the show – four chefs have only thirty minutes from start to finish per round, to create a tasty and visually appealing dish for three expert judges. During the competition the chefs begin by opening a box to reveal four to five ingredients unknown to them. What makes things so interesting is that these ingredients usually do not complement one another too well, i.e. collard greens, scallops, cream of mushroom soup and anchovies. The chefs must incorporate all of the given ingredients into their dish. This show is tough!  

After time expires for the round each chef gets graded. If the judges do not like the dish for a variety of reasons, such as taste,        presentation or fulfillment – one will be “chopped” from competition until only one chef is left. Each round follows the three course model (appetizer, entree and dessert). The winning chef will receive top honor as the show’s winner and $10,000. 

Kyle’s episode was titled Banana, Collard Greens, and Grits. Unfortunately, Kyle was not named the top chef and got “chopped,” but he did create some yummy, not so healthy dishes to make the culinary grade to the semi-final round. We will give Kyle a pass on the nutrition density of his dishes due to the shows inadequate allowance of preparation time. To his credit, Kyle was the only chef to prepare his scallops properly by removing the muscle band that allows the crustacean to close its shell. 

NOMIN would like to congratulate Kyle for his success on the show and for giving our profession a little more awareness. 

If you have an interesting experience or have done something that you feel deserves recognition, we would like to hear from you. Please send your story to Kyle at kyle.shadix@culinarynutritionists.com. 
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Looking Back at FNCE 2008:  Our Accomplishments as a MIG with Nutrition in the Battlefield                      Stephane Kass, RD 
NOMIN Chair-elect
 

With FNCE 2008 in the past, and our sights set on NOMIN and FNCE 2009, one must not forget to acknowledge the great contribution we made as a new Member Interest Group (MIG) in Chicago.  It was in Chicago that NOMIN debuted a FNCE session to the ADA with “Nutrition in the Battlefield: How the Healing Power of Nutrition Intervention in the Military Makes a Difference.”  For those of you unable to attend FNCE last year, “Nutrition in the Battlefield” focused on nutrition care in the military, specifically the role that the RD plays in the rehabilitation process of a wounded soldier.  


During “Nutrition in the Battlefield” we were introduced to LTC John Ruibal, an Army RD currently stationed at the Intrepid National Armed Forces Rehabilitation Center at Fort Sam Houston, Texas.  Through photos, LTC Ruibal took us on a tour of the Intrepid center highlighting how the $30,000,000 state of the art medical rehab facility helps wounded soldiers gain back the strength and confidence to return to civilian life, or even to active duty.  He walked us through the rehabilitation process that begins when a soldier is wounded, and how his nutrition intervention plays a critical role in complete recovery.  He also highlighted how in the Army, a sports nutrition model is used in recovery given the naturally active occupations of the population.  Photos of fast food restaurants in Iraq on the military base provided an anecdote as to how, although erected for the soldiers for comfort, their presence on the base are definitely an obstacle for positive nutrition intervention.


The most touching part of “Nutrition in the Battlefield” was meeting SSG Oscar Guerra, who lost his leg during active duty in Iraq.  In his best words SSG told us a moving story of how he was tragically wounded, his stay in an acute care facility in Iraq, and his eventual journey back to the United States to the Intrepid Center where he met LTC Ruibal.  He jokingly mentioned his experience drinking and of course ‘loving’ the Boost supplement recommended by LTC Ruibal.  His story concluded with his triumphant and painful completion of the Army 10 mile run which he completed in just about an hour with the help of his prosthetic leg.


Overall we had a great turnout at “Nutrition in the Battlefield” by both civilians and military personnel.  It was the perfect way to introduce NOMIN to FNCE as we were able to contact a population of RDs that are often overlooked due to their small percentage in the field; thus further promoting NOMIN’s main objective on increasing diversity in the field of dietetics
Volunteering with Us   Steve J. Roch Jr., RD, LDN, CFT
NOMIN Chair            
Much like other volunteer organizations our group is no exception. We are looking for and have a need for talented and hard working individuals who wish to gain valuable leadership experience by standing in our ranks. We cannot pay you, but what we offer can be equally as rewarding. Volunteering with an ADA group can enhance your job skills while giving you a worthwhile and very rewarding respect for our group. Working with us will give you an insider’s view of how our group governs and allows you to contribute to our business and future. Current open positions include: career guidance chair; social/community chair; fund raising chair; media chair and area coordinators.  

Our group is young, but is capable of doing much for helping do its part in changing the face of dietetics. If you think you are interested in any of the mentioned positions or even curious as to what the position responsibilities include, please send me an email at steverochrd@yahoo.com. I will be happy to share and discuss with you how your talents can help us move into the future. I look forward to hearing from you soon. 
In Good Health, 
Steve J. Roch Jr., RD, LDN, CFT NOMIN Chair 
Current NOMIN Officers

Chair                                                        Steve Roch Jr., RD, CDN, CFT                     e-mail: steverochrd@yahoo.com                                    
Chair-elect                                              Stephane Kass, RD                                    e-mail: stephane.kass@gmail.com 

Secretary/Treasurer                                    Kyle Shadix, MS, RD                                e-mail: chefkylerd@msn.com     

Nominating Chair                                       Chris Taylor PhD, RD, LD                                              e-mail: chris.taylor@osumc.edu 

2009-10 NOMIN Officers 
Chair                                                              Stephane Kass, RD                                    e-mail: stephane.kass@gmail.com 
Chair-elect   
Demetrius Willis, MS, RD, LD, CPT
e-mail: empowerhealth@consultant.com 
Secretary  
Angel C Planells, MS, RD                                       e-mail: angel.planells@va.gov 
Treasurer 
Chris Taylor PhD, RD, LD                                              e-mail: chris.taylor@osumc.edu 
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